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“No. Paragraph 4(b) of the Policy provides that “Fair use may include sites 
operated solely in tribute to or in criticism of a person or business”. Note the use 
of the words "may" and "solely"– it will depend on the facts. If, for example, 
commercial activity beyond that normally associated with a bona fide fan site 
takes place, the registration may be abusive. See the Appeal decision in  
DRS 00389 (scoobydoo.co.uk). Note also that the use of the word "may" means 
that even if a site is operated solely as a tribute or criticism site it is still open to 
the Expert to find that it is abusive. 
 



In assessing the fairness or otherwise of the use, the Expert needs to have 
regard to both the nature of the domain name in dispute and its use. Some 
decisions in the past have concentrated solely upon whether the site fairly pays 
tribute to or criticises the Complainant (often a very difficult thing for an expert to 
assess in a proceeding of this kind). 
 
The appeal decision in DRS 06284 (<rayden-engineering.co.uk>) confirmed the 
consensus view among experts today that the nature of the domain name is 
crucial to the exercise. A criticism site linked to a domain name such as 
<IhateComplainant.co.uk> has a much better chance of being regarded as fair 
use of the domain name than one connected to <Complainant.co.uk>. The former 
flags up clearly what the visitor is likely to find at the site, whereas the latter is 
likely to be believed to be a domain name of or authorised by the Complainant. 
 
In DRS 06284 the domain name was identical to the name in which the 
Complainant had rights. A modified name that made it clear that this was a 
protest site would presumably have been less successful in drawing the protest 
to the attention of customers of the Complainant. The Panel concluded there was 
a balance to be drawn between the right to protest (which could be effected  
via a modified name) and the Complainant's rights in its own name, and that in 
this case at least the latter outweighed the former. Note that the Panel did not 
rule that use of an identical name would always and automatically be unfair, but 
did conclude that it was only in exceptional circumstances that such use could be 
fair. The Panel declined to find that such exceptional circumstances existed in the 
case in question.” 
 



 


